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MARCH EDITION 

 

Cover picture kindly provided by Alan 
Temple.  
 
Please forward any articles / photographs 
for inclusion in the April Edition. 

                   Published by Mobberley Parish Council  

Clerk to the Parish Council and Newsletter  
Editor                                                                    
The Rajar Building, Town Lane,                
Tel: 01565 872333 
Email: clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Web: www.mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
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Mobberley Parish Council Update 
 

 
Mobberley Parish Council meetings and Council Committee meetings take 
place at the Rajar Building. All the meeting agendas can be found on two No-
tice Boards (one outside the Rajar Building and the other in Knolls Green) and 
on the newly updated website, www.mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
Full Council meetings are held on the first Monday of the month, except 
August, at 7pm. 
March meeting is to be held on the 7th.  
 
Committee meetings in February are: 
14th Village Pride Committee 
21st Planning Committee 
28th Village Amenities Committee 
 
The meetings are open to the public and Mobberley Parish Council welcome 
the interaction with their residents. If you wish to raise a question please notify 
the clerk 3 clear days prior to the meeting.  
  

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Photograph provided by  
Alan Temple of the post box standing out on a frosty Eccups Lane.  

 



Page 3 

Mobberley Parish Council Update 
 

With Spring fast approaching, the Queen entering her Jubilee year, and 
the pandemic restrictions lifting, it is looking like 2022 will be a year 
of celebrations. Mobberley Parish Council are beavering away in the 
background to bring a host of activities to the village this year. To start 
the year off we would like to announce that we have raised over a 
£1,000 for Mind, through the sale of the Mobberley calendar. Thank 
you to all who supported this cause. 
The Chairwoman. 
 

Neighbourhood Plan Questionnaire 
We are in the process of putting to-
gether a neighbourhood plan for 
Mobberley. The neighbourhood plan 
is a way for local communities to 
have a say in the future development 
of their neighbourhood. The ques-
tionnaire is an important way to get 
your views heard. Please could you 
take the time to fill out the question-
naire that is included with this 
months’ newsletter or follow the QR 
code, on the right, to fill the ques-
tionnaire in online.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Photograph taken by  
Phoebe Sayell 
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Meet our Council 

   
Susan Bellamy 

 
I moved from Knutsford to Mobberley 34yrs ago. I served on the Parish Coun-
cil previously in the early to mid nineties and was very involved in fighting the 
second runway. 
 
I spent most of my life as a nurse working in various specialist fields.  For the 
last 15 years of my nursing career I was a matron before I retired 9 years ago.  
I took on the position of post mistress at our local Coop in 2013. I took a short 
3 month break in September 2020 to return to the nursing front line during the 
pandemic.  
 
I am heavily involved in the Crown Green Bowling community acting as Secre-
tary and Treasurer for the Knutsford Ladies Bowling League, President of the 
Mid Cheshire Ladies Bowling League and Chairman of the Cheshire County 
Bowling Association. I play league bowls at Warford Park Mobberley, Church 
Inn Mobberley and Rudheath SC in Northwich. I also play for Cheshire at 
County Level. 
 
I am enjoying serving on the Parish Council once again and being involved in 
decisions to protect our village community.  
 
I can be contacted at s.bellamy@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk  
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jean Wright is carrying on with her fabulous efforts in fundraising for Mind. 
This time they are doing a walk based in Llandudno on the 24th March. Any-
body who would like to donate can do so via the Mobberley Co-op. 
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Trip to LLANDUDNO plus lunch at ST GEORGES HOTEL, 21-6-22  

FREE TO Mobberley senior citizens, others £25 or coach only £10.  

Pick up town lane bus stop 9-30 am  

To book phone 01565 872243.   

Benches 
 

Following a social media post from 
councillor Anne Holloway, asking 
if residents would like to see more 
benches in the village, two benches 
were kindly donated by local resi-

dents Mavis and Darren. 
Our parish ranger, Alistair Mac-
Leod, worked his magic in com-
pletely restoring and positioning 

these benches, with help from sup-
plies donated by Paul Thomson 
and Alan at Allan Edgar at Vale 
Wood Farm. One now provides 

somewhere to simply sit and enjoy 
the relaxing surroundings of the 

central garden at Great Oak 
Square,  the other is located in a 

busier position at the Rajar Build-
ing on Town Lane, which provides 

the perfect social opportunity,  
becoming our "Happy to chat bench."  

 
We hope you find some time to enjoy these benches and thank you to all those 
concerned in the joint provision of  this great facility.  

 
The Parish Council has recently been awarded some grant funding 
from the Manchester Airport Community Trust Fund. This will en-
able the council to purchase further benches around the village. Some 
of these will be replacements for worn out benches with an additional 
one being placed on the grass triangle at the corner of Oldfield Road. 
These will be in place in the coming weeks. 
 

Bench before restora-
tion and in its new po-
sition in Great Oak 
Square. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bench before restora-
tion and in its new 
position outside the 
Rajar Building.  
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Jubilee Celebrations 2nd to 5th June 2022 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Preparations for the Queens Platinum Jubi-
lee celebrations for Mobberley are well un-
derway. 
 
The long weekend starts on the Thursday 
and it is anticipated that the pubs in Mob-
berley will be holding events that evening 
with the parish council providing a free bus 
service to taxi people between the pubs. 
 
A treasure hunt is being organised around Mobberley on the Fri-
day between 11am—1pm.  
 
An Open Gardens event will be held on the Saturday. 
 
The main event of the weekend will be on the Sunday with a pic-
nic in the park on the Scout Hut field with children’s entertain-
ment, local businesses will be selling refreshments and there will 
be live music.  
 
A church service will finish off the weekend at St Wilfrid’s 
Church.  
 
Further details of all these events will be in the newsletter nearer 
the time. If you are interested in helping to organise any events 
or to help out over the weekend please get in touch with Kate at 
clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
We are looking for any local singers, musicians and enter-
tainers who would have availability to perform on the stage 
at the family event on the Sunday. Please could you get in 
touch with Kate at clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk if 
you are interested in performing.  
 
We are looking forward to a wonderful weekend of celebrations. 
All these events are predominantly outdoors so that they can be 
enjoyed by all in as Covid safe way as possible.  
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Mobberley Rose Queen  Festival 
 

 

Mary Richards, Mobberley’s first Rose Queen in 1922 
 

This year is the centenary of the festival and we are planning to have a float with for-
mer Queens on. If you are a former Queen and want to be involved or if you know 
any former Queens who might be interested please contact Astrid on 
astridsdean@gmail.com 

Greater Manchester Clean Air Zone 
 
The Greater Manchester Clean Air Zone is due to come into force in May 2022. 
This will impact Mobberley with a potential increase in wagons driving through the 
village. Please see cleanairgm.com for further details. 

Line Dancing 
 
Established 27 years ago. Held every Tuesday evening at Mobberley Victory Hall. A new begin-
ner class will be starting soon.  
For more information contact Pat Stott on 07976 571 970. 

       Mobberley Women’s Institute 
 

Run by women, for women of all ages and abilities. Welcomes you to join us at 
our meeting Thursday 17th March at 2pm in the Methodist  Hall, Faulkners 
Lane.  
  
Contact: Secretary-Clare Slack (873680). 
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Mobberley Methodist Church  

Dates for your Diary  

This year Lent runs from 2nd March to 14th April.   

We will be holding a series of devotions starting on Wednesday 9th March 
7pm at the Church and then weekly until 6th April.   The theme is ‘At Home in Lent’   
based around 46 objects in the home.    Every service and worship leader will be fol-
lowing the same theme.    
 
Ash Wednesday 2nd March 7pm     Circuit Service with Imposition of Ashes at Mot-
tram St Andrew. 

       International Women’s Day        
 
The Mobberley WI and Mobberley Amazing Women join forces to celebrate Interna-
tional Women’s Day on Tuesday 1st of March at 2pm in the Mobberley Methodist 
Church School room.  Our guest will be the Cheshire Assistant Chief Constable Una 
Jennings.   Una will talk to us about her amazing career.    Space will be limited, if 
you would like to join us, reserve your place email joan.mary.williams@outlook.com 

 
Mothering  Sunday   27th March Worship at 9.30am led by Mrs Pam Ward. 
Palm Sunday 10th April at 9.30am Rev Sue Swires    ‘Hosannas’               
Easter Celebration 17th April 

• 8.30 am ‘Christ is Alive’ Rev Sue Swires will lead the gathering outside church, 

singing our way in and sharing Holy Communion. 

• Breakfast for all.  

• 9.30 am Will Swires, continuing Easter Celebration. 

• Congregation invited to join at any point in the service. 

 
Planning permission for our project has been approved. Fundraising continues. Watch 
this space for further details as this scheme progresses, as well as checking in on our 
website. 
 

 
Faulkners Lane, Mobberley.       WA16 7AL    su-

san.swires@methodist.org.uk    https://mobberleymethodist.org  
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Mobberley Primary School   

 

 
 

Reception enjoyed a visit from Mr Johnston who is a pilot. As part of their topic 'Are 
we there yet?' Mr Johnston told the children all about his job. He explained how 
maps and weather charts are really important to pilots and gave some information 
about how planes fly! 
Year 1 have been learning all about the Great Fire of London. They were astonished 
to find out that Samuel Pepys buried cheese and wine in his garden to protect it from 
the fire!  
Year 2 have been using writing algorithms and designing mats to programme the 
Dash robots to travel along the route. 
Year 3 found a dragon egg under a tree! As part of their English topic, they received 
a letter from a dragonologist explaining how to look after the dragon when it hatches. 
Year 4 have been writing information texts about torches. They have created their 
own electrical circuits and will use these to create their own torches in Design Tech-
nology.  
Year 5 have been reading about Henry Brown and how he escaped from slavery by 
mailing himself in a box. They will be writing biographies and diary extracts inspired 
by Henry. 
Year 6 have been writing their own folktales based on local folktales they have been 
reading.  The legend of Alderley Edge has provided a lot of the inspiration for their 
work. 
The whole school enjoyed a fitness day delivered by Goodness to Greatness. The 
children enjoyed making and tasting smoothies as well as designing a balanced plate 
of food. 
The whole school also received a visit from PCSO Emma Darroch as part of Safer 
Internet day. They learnt how to stay safe on the internet and designed posters giving 
advice to others. 
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Come and enjoy the cosiness of our family-run 
pub, nestled in the heart of the Mobberley 
countryside.  
From March we will be open every day, 
lunchtime and evenings but please check with 
us food service times, 01565 873155. 
On Fridays we have a meal deal which is 
home made curry and a glass of house wine or 
pint of beer for £12. 
 
Homemade takeaway fish chips and mushy 
peas for £10 Fridays and Saturdays 
 
The bowling green is available to hire from 
April until October 

Contact us if you have any questions 

about the Railway Inn, or you wish 

to make a table reservation or book 

your special event: 

Station Road, Mobberley, 

Knutsford, Cheshire WA16 6LA 

Tel: 01565 873155 

Email: enquiries@railwayinnpub.co

mailto:enquiries@railwayinnpub.com
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                                                   MANCHESTER AIRPORT  
 

Notification of Runway Closure 2022 
 
I hope that this New Year finds you fit and well. 
  
As you may be aware, our existing Runway, Runway 1 (05R/23L) is our pri-
mary runway and has been used solely for operations during the Pandemic 
where we have been operating with severely restricted aircraft movements.   
Each year maintenance work is required to maintain Runway 1, the most used 
runway, and its’ adjoining taxiways. We publish dates of the nights when Run-
way 1 will be closed; 
 
February 1st to 3rd, 22:30 – 6:00 
March 1st to 3rd, 22:30 – 6:00 
April 3rd to 7th, 22:30 – 6:00 
May 3rd to 5th, 22:30 – 6:00 
June 7th to 9th, 22:30 – 6:00 
July 5th to 7th, 22:30 – 6:00 
August 2nd to 4th, 22:30 – 6:00 
September 6th to 8th, 22:30 – 6:00 
October 2nd to 6th, 22:30 – 6:00 
November 1st to 3rd, 22:30 – 6:00 
December 6th to 8th, 22:30 – 6:00 
Helen McNabb :Community Engagement Manager (Manchester) 

 
 
One of our Weather Watchers, Adam 
Wynn, got Mobberley a mention on the 
BBC last month with his beautiful photo-
graph. 
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Dance Practises for Mobberley Rose Queen 2022. 
Practices this year will begin on Monday 14th 0f Feb-
ruary 5 30-6 30 and weekly thereafter. Please note 
this is a change from our usual practice day as the Vic-
tory Hall is no longer available on Wednesday.  As this 
is the centenary year of the festival we hope to put on 
an extra special display and we look forward to wel-

coming our returning dancers and any new ones. Should you have any questions or 
wish to discuss this further, please contact Joy on 07980 986540. 
Hope we see you there, 
Joy, Baz and Julie.  

 

We’re here to support communities,  
PCSO 20604 Emma Darroch your dedicated Police  
Community Support Officer  
Hello everyone, I hope you are all keeping well.  
Here are the  
Police  surgery dates March / April: 
05/03 5-6pm 
11/03 2-3pm  
20/03 10-11am 
26/03 5-6pm  
01/04 2-3pm  
10/04 10-11am 
16/04 5-6pm 
22/04 2-3pm 
All at the Rajar Building. 
  
   
 
 

Mobberley Senior Citizens 
 

Mobberley senior citizens social committee regret to inform you that due to present circum-
stances the bingo will no longer be able to continue. We would like to thank you all for the 
years you have supported us. We hope to continue the coach trips pending 
on future events. 
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Cheshire East Councillor Charlotte Leach 

There are no surgeries currently but anyone who would like to speak to  
Charlotte on a one to one basis, then please contact her . 

Email: charlotte.leach@cheshireeast.gov.uk  
Phone number: 07791291521 

 
Mobile library 

    The mobile library is in Mobberley every three weeks, 
 Friday 4th and 25th February.,  
 2pm-3pm Edenfield Road    
 3.15pm-4pm Bernisdale  

 
The Mobberley Trust  

 
The Mobberley Trust is a local charity that exists to help you. It can make grants to  
Mobberley residents and to organisations that benefit the people of Mobberley. 
Naturally, confidentiality is utmost when considering and making grants, which is why the Trust often finds it 
difficult promoting what it does. 
 
The Trust normally makes one-off payments for essential items or work that people or groups can’t afford. 
You can contact the Trust by emailing its  
Secretary, the Revd. Ian Blay, at ianblay@btinternet.com, or, if you prefer  
a more direct approach, you can speak in confidence with Dr Tim Mallon, or Mike McDonald (873145), 
all of whom are Trustees.  
If you have a problem, if no one else can help, then you can find the  
Mobberley Trust. At this time in particular, some of you maybe suffering  
additional financial hardship. If this is the case ,please contact us :  
 
Don't be shy and don't worry unnecessarily, the Trust is here for you. 

mailto:charlotte.leach@cheshireeast.gov.uk
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 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 
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 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 

 

HARWOOD HOME 

MAINTENANCE 
Full Bathroom Refurbishment 

Your Local Plumbing Tradesman  
30 years’ experience - 

no job too small 
Corgi Reg  

 
Call Andrew on 
   Telephone  

07967 462266  or  
Email: agharwood959@gmail.com 

                                                 
Mobberley Scouts    

                             
Barbara Horry is collecting all year round for table top sales , so keep do-
nating  Anything apart from: Curtains, Bedding and Books. 
                               Thank you for your fantastic support    

 Contact Barbara for more details : 873132 
 
If you are interested in finding out more about all the exciting activities at First Mobberley, please 
contact our Group Scout Leader: kim.mclachlan@knutsfordscouts.org.uk 
Open to boys & girls from the age of 6 

mailto:agharwood959@gmail.com
mailto:kim.mclachlan@knutsfordscouts.org.uk
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 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 
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    HCPC Registered Chiropodist/Podiatrist  
 

Treatment in the comfort of your own home.  
 

Please contact Kerry  
01565 872808  

 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 

Fully Trained Professionals 
Caustic Free Cleaning 
Steam Clean—no fumes 
Surfaces 
Doors 
Servicing 

Hinges 
Hotplates 
Covers 
Liners 
Door Liners 

 
Local ironing service available. Free collection and delivery 

service with a 48 hour turnaround within 3 miles of the  
village. 

 
Please call  07909 440476 

 Cheshire Pet Supplies  
 

All Pets catered for 
Guaranteed free Delivery on Thursdays to Mobberley & surrounding areas if orders received by 12 noon Wednesday. 

Open to the Public 
at 

Unit 5 Oakfield Trading Estate Oakfield Road, Altrincham, WA15 8EJ 
0161 928 3588  www.cheshirepetsupplies.co.uk  

http://www.cheshirepetsupplies.co.uk
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Useful numbers 
 

Ark Veterinary Mobberley – 872035 
Cheshire East Council – 0300 123 55 00 
Cheshire East Councillor – C Leach  07791 
291521 
Citizens Advice – 03444 111 444  
Town Lane Pharmacy, Mobberley – 872080 
D&G Little Bus – 01270 252572 
Fire Dept. (non-urgent) – 633369 
Knutsford Police – 0845 458 0000 
Knutsford Children’s Centre – 01625 374904  
Emergency Dentist – 874009  
Methodist Minister Rev Scott Manning – 228948 
1st Mobberley Rainbow and Brownies –  
mobberleybrownies@gmail.com  
Mobberley Bridge Club – 872793 
Mobberley Burleyman 07900 922380   
Mobberley Cattery – 07765 110441 
Mobberley Cricket Club – 873252 
Mobberley Parish Council – 872333 
Mobberley Pre-School – 07771 426292  
Mobberley Primary School – 01625 800920 
Mobberley Trust – 873145 
Mobberley Victory Hall –  
victoryhallhire@gmail.com 
Mobberley Women’s Institute – 873680 
PCSO Emma Darroch—07989 438404 
Rajar Building – 872333 
St. Wilfrid’s – 873218 

Mobberley Parish Councillors 

Mobberley Newsletter 
 

Please let us know what you think of 
the newsletter, by contacting the 

Clerk  
Your views are important. 

 

Copy for the March  
edition to be with the Parish Clerk 

by 15th February 2021 
 

Please feel free to contact the Clerk/
editor with any pictures or news you 

would like to see 
included in the 

Mobberley Newsletter. 

Chairman 
Hannah Moss 
TDC, Finance, Planning, Rajar Building, Po-
lice Liaison and Community Meadow  
h.moss@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk  
Vice-chairman 
Anne Holloway 
Highways Hedges, Village Pride and  Ameni-
ties and TDC 
A.holloway@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
David Swan 
Footpaths, Planning, Cheshire Resilience 
Plan, Village Pride and Community Meadow,  
D.swan@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
John Unterhalter 
Planning  
J.unterhalter@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Heidi Gilks 
Planning, Rajar Building and Finance 
h.gilks@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Sally Kendall 
Village Pride, Community Meadow Airport, 
and Finance 

S.kendall@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Viv Pike 
TDC and Finance  
V.pike@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Joshua Gow 
Website, Highways Hedges and  Amenities, 
Cheshire Resilience Plan and Neighbour-
hood Plan 
J.gow@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
David Brush 
Finance 
D.brush@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Karen Baker 
Village Pride, Village Amenities 
k.baker@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Sue Bellamy 
Planning 
S.bellamy@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Janet Cookson 
Planning, Youth Council 
J.cookson@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
 

Clerk to the Council 
 
Kate Marsh 
clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
01565 872 333 

Cheshire East Councillor 
 
Councillor Charlotte Leach 
Charlotte.Leach@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

 07791 291521 


